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their name and affiliation and/or 
sponsoring organization, if applicable. 
Persons submitting written comments 
should include their name, affiliation (if 
applicable), and sponsoring 
organization (if any) with the document. 
Guidelines for public comments are at 
http://ntp.niehs.nih.gov/ntp/about_ntp/
guidelines_public_comments_508.pdf. 

Time is allotted during the meeting 
for the public to present oral comments 
on the agenda topics. Public comments 
can be presented in-person at the 
meeting or by teleconference line. There 
are 50 lines for this call; availability is 
on a first-come, first-served basis. The 
lines will be open from 8:30 a.m. until 
adjournment on September 27, although 
SACATM will receive public comments 
only during the formal public comment 
periods, as indicated on the preliminary 
agenda. Each organization is allowed 
one time slot per agenda topic. Each 
speaker is allotted at least 7 minutes, 
which if time permits, may be extended 
to 10 minutes at the discretion of the 
SACATM chair. 

Persons wishing to present oral 
comments are encouraged to register 
using the SACATM meeting registration 
form (http://ntp.niehs.nih.gov/go/32822) 
by September 20, 2016. Registrants 
should indicate the topic(s) on which 
they plan to comment and whether they 
will present comments in-person or via 
the teleconference. The access number 
for the teleconference line for public 
comments will be provided to 
registrants by email prior to the meeting. 
Registrants are requested to, if possible, 
send a copy of their statement to 
whiteld@niehs.nih.gov by September 20, 
2016, to enable review by SACATM, 
NICEATM, ICCVAM, and NIEHS/NTP 
staff prior to the meeting. Written 
statements can supplement and may 
expand the oral presentation. 
Registration for on-site oral comments 
will also be available on the meeting 
day, although time allowed for 
comments by these registrants may be 
limited and will be determined by the 
number of persons who register at the 
meeting. If registering on-site and 
reading from written text, please bring 
30 copies of the statement for 
distribution and to supplement the 
record. 

Background Information on ICCVAM, 
NICEATM, and SACATM: ICCVAM is 
an interagency committee composed of 
representatives from 16 federal 
regulatory and research agencies that 
require, use, generate, or disseminate 
toxicological and safety testing 
information. ICCVAM conducts 
technical evaluations of new, revised, 
and alternative safety testing methods 
with regulatory applicability and 

promotes the scientific validation and 
regulatory acceptance of toxicological 
and safety-testing methods that more 
accurately assess the safety and hazards 
of chemicals and products and that 
reduce, refine (decrease or eliminate 
pain and distress), or replace animal 
use. The ICCVAM Authorization Act of 
2000 (42 U.S.C. 285l–3) established 
ICCVAM as a permanent interagency 
committee of the NIEHS under 
NICEATM. 

NICEATM administers ICCVAM, 
provides scientific and operational 
support for ICCVAM-related activities, 
and conducts independent validation 
studies to assess the usefulness and 
limitations of new, revised, and 
alternative test methods and strategies. 
NICEATM and ICCVAM work 
collaboratively to evaluate new and 
improved test methods and strategies 
applicable to the needs of U.S. federal 
agencies. NICEATM and ICCVAM 
welcome the public nomination of new, 
revised, and alternative test methods 
and strategies for validation studies and 
technical evaluations. Additional 
information about ICCVAM and 
NICEATM can be found at http://
ntp.niehs.nih.gov/go/iccvam and http:// 
ntp.niehs.nih.gov/go/niceatm. 

SACATM was established in response 
to the ICCVAM Authorization Act 
[Section 285l–3(d)] and is composed of 
scientists from the public and private 
sectors. SACATM advises ICCVAM, 
NICEATM, and the Director of the 
NIEHS and NTP regarding statutorily 
mandated duties of ICCVAM and 
activities of NICEATM. SACATM 
provides advice on priorities and 
activities related to the development, 
validation, scientific review, regulatory 
acceptance, implementation, and 
national and international 
harmonization of new, revised, and 
alternative toxicological test methods. 
Additional information about SACATM, 
including the charter, roster, and 
records of past meetings, can be found 
at http://ntp.niehs.nih.gov/go/167. 

Dated: August 15, 2016. 

John R. Bucher, 
Associate Director, National Toxicology 
Program. 
[FR Doc. 2016–19774 Filed 8–18–16; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4140–01–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND 
SECURITY 

Coast Guard 

[Docket No. USCG–2016–0724] 

Commercial Fishing Safety Advisory 
Committee; Vacancies 

AGENCY: Coast Guard, Department of 
Homeland Security. 
ACTION: Request for applications. 

SUMMARY: The Coast Guard seeks 
applications for membership on the 
Commercial Fishing Safety Advisory 
Committee. The Commercial Fishing 
Safety Advisory Committee provides 
advice and makes recommendations to 
the Coast Guard and the Department of 
Homeland Security on various matters 
relating to the safe operation of 
commercial fishing industry vessels. 
Applicants selected for service on the 
Commercial Fishing Safety Advisory 
Committee via this solicitation will not 
begin their respective terms until May 
2017. 

DATES: Completed applications should 
reach the Coast Guard on or before 
October 18, 2016. 
ADDRESSES: Applicants should send a 
cover letter expressing interest in an 
appointment to the Commercial Fishing 
Safety Advisory Committee that 
identifies which membership category 
the applicant is applying under, along 
with a resume detailing the applicant’s 
related experience for that category via 
one of the following methods: 

• By mail: Commandant (CG–CVC), 
Attn: Fishing Vessel Safety, U.S. Coast 
Guard Stop 7501, 2703 Martin Luther 
King Jr. Ave. SE., Washington, DC 
20593–7501. 

• By fax: 202–372–8377, ATTN: Mr. 
Jack Kemerer. 

• By email: jack.a.kemerer@uscg.mil. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Mr. 
Jack Kemerer, Alternate Designated 
Federal Officer, telephone at 202–372– 
1249, fax at 202–372–8377, or email at 
jack.a.kemerer@uscg.mil. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Commercial Fishing Safety Advisory 
Committee is a federal advisory 
committee established in accordance 
with the Federal Advisory Committee 
Act, (Title 5, U.S.C. Appendix). The 
Coast Guard chartered the Commercial 
Fishing Safety Advisory Committee to 
provide advice on issues related to the 
safety of commercial fishing industry 
vessels regulated under chapter 45 of 
title 46, United States Code, which 
includes uninspected fish catching 
vessels, fish processing vessels, and fish 
tender vessels. (See 46 U.S.C. 4508.) 
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The Commercial Fishing Safety 
Advisory Committee meets at least once 
a year. It may also meet for other 
extraordinary purposes. Its 
subcommittees or working groups may 
communicate throughout the year to 
prepare for meetings or develop 
proposals for the committee as a whole 
to address specific tasks. 

Each member serves for a term of 
three years. An individual may be 
appointed to a term as a member more 
than once, but not more than two terms 
consecutively. All members serve at 
their own expense and receive no salary 
from the Federal Government, although 
travel reimbursement and per diem may 
be provided for called meetings. 

The Coast Guard will consider 
applications for five (05) positions that 
expire or become vacant in May 2017 in 
the following categories: 

(a) Individuals who represent the 
Commercial Fishing Industry (two 
positions); 

(b) An individual who represents the 
General Public (one position), 
particularly an independent expert or 
consultant in maritime safety; 

(c) An individual who represents 
education or training professionals 
related to fishing vessel, fish processing 
vessel, or fish tender vessel safety, or 
personnel qualifications (one position). 

(d) An individual who represents 
underwriters that insure commercial 
fishing industry vessels (one position). 

If you are selected as a member who 
represents the general public, you will 
be appointed and serve as a Special 
Government Employee as defined in 
section 202(a) of Title 18, U.S.C. As a 
candidate for appointment as a Special 
Government Employee, applicants are 
required to complete a Confidential 
Financial Disclosure Report (OGE Form 
450). The Coast Guard may not release 
the reports or the information in them 
to the public except under an order 
issued by a Federal court or as 
otherwise provided under the Privacy 
Act (5 U.S.C. 552a). Only the Designated 
Coast Guard Ethics Official or his or her 
designee may release a Confidential 
Financial Disclosure Report. Applicants 
can obtain this form by going to the Web 
site of the Office of Government Ethics 
(www.oge.gov), or by contacting the 
individual listed in FOR FURTHER 
INFORMATION CONTACT. Applications for a 
member who represents the general 
public which are not accompanied by a 
completed OGE Form 450 will not be 
considered. 

Registered lobbyists are not eligible to 
serve on federal advisory committees in 
an individual capacity. See ‘‘Revised 
Guidance on Appointment of Lobbyist 
to Federal Advisory Committees, 

Boards, and Commissions’’ (79 CFR 
47482, August 13, 2014). The position 
we list for a member who represents the 
general public would be someone 
appointed in their individual capacity 
and would be designated as a Special 
Government Employee as defined in 
202(a), Title 18, U.S.C. Registered 
lobbyists are lobbyists as defined in 2 
U.S.C. 1602 who are required by 2 U.S.C 
1603 to register with the Secretary of the 
Senate and Clerk of the House 
Representatives. 

The Department of Homeland 
Security does not discriminate in 
selection of Committee members on the 
basis of race, color, religion, sex, 
national origin, political affiliation, 
sexual orientation, gender identity, 
marital status, disability and genetic 
information, age, membership in an 
employee organization, or any other 
non-merit factor. The Department of 
Homeland Security strives to achieve a 
widely diverse candidate pool for all of 
its recruitment actions. 

If you are interested in applying to 
become a member of the Committee, 
send your cover letter and resume to Mr. 
Jack Kemerer, Commercial Fishing 
Safety Advisory Committee Alternate 
Designated Federal Officer, via one of 
the transmittal methods in the 
ADDRESSES section by the deadline in 
the DATES section. All email submittals 
will receive an email receipt 
confirmation. 

Dated: August 15, 2016. 
V.B. Gifford, 
Captain, U.S. Coast Guard, Director of 
Inspections and Compliance. 
[FR Doc. 2016–19805 Filed 8–18–16; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 9110–04–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND 
URBAN DEVELOPMENT 

[Docket No. FR–5916–N–13] 

60-Day Notice of Proposed Information 
Collection: Training Evaluation Form 

AGENCY: Office of the Assistance 
Secretary for Public and Indian 
Housing, HUD. 
ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: HUD is seeking approval from 
the Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) for the information collection 
described below. In accordance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act, HUD is 
requesting comment from all interested 
parties on the proposed collection of 
information. The purpose of this notice 
is to allow for 60 days of public 
comment. 

DATES: Comments Due Date: October 18, 
2016. 
ADDRESSES: Interested persons are 
invited to submit comments regarding 
this proposal. Comments should refer to 
the proposal by name and/or OMB 
Control Number and should be sent to: 
Colette Pollard, Reports Management 
Officer, QDAM, Department of Housing 
and Urban Development, 451 7th Street 
SW., Room 4176, Washington, DC 
20410–5000; telephone 202–402–3400 
(this is not a toll-free number) or email 
at Colette.Pollard@hud.gov for a copy of 
the proposed forms or other available 
information. Persons with hearing or 
speech impairments may access this 
number through TTY by calling the toll- 
free Federal Relay Service at (800) 877– 
8339. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Colette Pollard, Reports Management 
Officer, QDAM, Department of Housing 
and Urban Development, 451 7th Street 
SW., Washington, DC 20410; email 
Colette Pollard at Colette.Pollard@
hud.gov or telephone 202–402–3400. 
This is not a toll-free number. Persons 
with hearing or speech impairments 
may access this number through TTY by 
calling the toll-free Federal Relay 
Service at (800) 877–8339. 

Copies of available documents 
submitted to OMB may be obtained 
from Ms. Pollard. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This 
notice informs the public that HUD is 
seeking approval from OMB for the 
information collection described in 
Section A. 

A. Overview of Information Collection 

Title of Information Collection: 
Training Evaluation Form. 

OMB Approval Number: 2577–0271. 
Type of Request: Revision of a 

currently approved collection. 
Form Number: HUD 50945. 
Description of the need for the 

information and proposed use: 
Executive Order 13571, ‘‘Streamlining 
Service Delivery and Improving 
Customer Service,’’ issued on April 27, 
2011, states ‘‘The public deserves 
competent, efficient, and responsive 
service from the Federal Government. 
Executive departments and agencies 
(agencies) must continuously evaluate 
their performance in meeting this 
standard and work to improve it.’’ 
Executive Order 12862 ‘‘Setting 
Customer Service Standards,’’ issued on 
September 11, 1993, requires agencies 
that provide significant services directly 
to the public to identify and survey their 
customers, establish service standards 
and track performance against those 
standards, and benchmark customer 
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